

Town Hall, Route 20 Guilderland, NY 12084 (518) 356-1980 FAX (518) 356-4668 Email: police@togny.org

PROSPICE GELRIA



PETER G. BARBER SUPERVISOR

DANIEL P. MCNALLY CHIEF OF POLICE

To: Supervisor Barber
Town board Members

From: Chief Daniel P. McNally

Re: 2024 Police Officer Hiring Memo

Date: November 29, 2023

On October 17, 2023 the Guilderland Police Hiring and Promotional Review Board meet to interview Police Officer Candidates for an open Police Officer position created by a new School Resource Officer in the Farnsworth Middle School. This new position is funded in the 2024 budget. I concur with the recommendation of the hiring board. Please consider hiring Nicholas Crodelle as a new Guilderland Police Officer.

With your approval of this new hire, a swearing in ceremony will be conducted on January 8th, 2024 at 2pm. Thank you for your unwavering support of the Guilderland Police Department.